From Chilufya Sydney To Mr. Warren Doud 12 August 2020

Dear Sir.

Greetings in the precious name of our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ. My name is Chilufya Sydney, a pupil at Lundazi Secondary School in Lundazi District in Zambia. I am in Grade 11 and next year if the school calendar will not be disturbed, I will be writing my final examinations. Corona virus pandemic has disturbed our learning and at the moment I am kept busy because of Grace Notes courses.

To start with, I would like to thank you for introducing the Grace Notes lessons to us. The courses have really helped me especially during this time of corona virus when we do not go to school. The situation is bad because even tuitions in homes are not allowed. As a result of this situation, many female students who do not study Grace Notes have become pregnant while male students are prone to abusing drugs. Many of our friends who do not study Grace Notes are even regretting for not getting enrolled. At our school 30 girls who do not study Grace Notes are pregnant while 21 boys have been arrested for abusing drugs. The students are idol especially that we have no textbooks for us to study at home. The government introduced elearning but it is not working because of poor network and lack of internet bundles. In addition, we do not have good phones that can be used on e-learning. The only thing that is keeping me busy is the course of Grace Notes.

Apart from giving me salvation, Grace Notes have built my teaching and preaching ministry. I did not know how to preach the word of God but now I preach the word of God at assembly in school and teach my fellow youths in church. I teach so well that in church they get surprised where I got the information from. There is no class for adults in our community and many people would like to learn Grace Notes.

In conclusion, I would like to make one request: I am asking if you can help me with a printer and a computer I want to start teaching my fellow pupils who are not studying Grace at school. There are some students who are completing this year and who completed last year but do not study Grace Notes and they cannot go to school to learn. I can use our church building as the venue for teaching my fellow pupils and youths in the community. There are more than 200 pupils and youths in the community who need the word of God. I also need 50 copies of Bibles. I thank you

Yours sincerely,

Beharbutura.

Chilufya Sydney